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Agenda A Minutes of WWSGL Board  Meeting on Thursday 30th July 2020 
commencing at 7:00pm at Adams Park and via Video conferencing
Directors Present: Nigel Kingston (Chair), Lisa Bowker, Alan Cecil, David Cook, John Derben, Tony Hector, John Jewell, Peter Lerner (Zoom), Bob Massie, David Roberton (Zoom), Trevor Stroud.

Co-optee: Martyn Broughton (Group Treasurer).

Apologies: None.

1. Minutes from previous meetings and matters arising:

Minutes of the 25h June 2020 A Agenda meeting were presented and accepted by the Board.

Matters Arising:
· DR expressed his thanks to WWFC for allowing WWLFC use of the Training Ground.
Matters Arising:

· JD asked that Rob Couhig be progressed with respect to the issue of a statement regarding volunteers – NK
· MB advised that discussions with Haines Watt are continuing

· JD advised that he has had discussions with Dave Finch regarding the publication of his ‘history of WWFC’ book, which is being finalised. Dave Finch’s wish is that a single copy be offered to the Club, Further discussion raised the option of it also being produced as an ebook. In any event, it is important that copyright in terms of data sources be covered. To be progressed – JD
2. Financial Accounts
· MB presented a draft Cash Flow Forecast (CFF) for year ended 30/6/20 which is subject to audit and a CFF for the period 1Jul 20 to 30 Jun 21.
· No rent has yet been received by FALL, the exact amount to be advised – MB
· WWFC accounts had been circulated ahead of the meeting by TS. It was agreed that any queries related to these accounts be advised to MB who will seek clarification. DR reminded the Board that it’s two nominated Directors also had a duty to challenge and seek such clarification.
· TH advised that he has been invited to join Pete Couhig in the Club’s budget setting process

3. Trust Directors elected to the WWFC Board:

· At the June meeting, Trevor Stroud and Tony Hector were elected as the Trust Nominated Directors to the Club Board. It was noted that Companies House has been updated accordingly.

4. Facemasks etc Update
· It was reported that 1550 masks, 45 Rosettes, 76 Buntings, 28 Trust Badges and ~150 promotion badges had been sold, generating a profit of > £8k which had been shared with the local OneCan Trust. Thanks were expressed to AC and RM for the considerable effort that has gone into achieving this significant result.
5. WWSGL Data Controller:
· DC advised that WWSGL has now been registered with the Information Commissioners Office (ICO) for GDPR purposes and is now separate from the WWFC registration.
· As a result, NK advised that PL has agreed to assume Data Controller responsibility.

· Copies of Data Registers and the Legitimate Interest Assessment (LIA) will be sent to PL – DC
· The Board will need to consider the ongoing appropriateness of LIA as a means of consent. - ALL
6. PALLS:

· JD reported that volunteers were once again engaged at Adams Park and the Training Ground, where  there is a significant amount of work to be done, not all of which can be address by the volunteers.
· It was agreed that a list of hardware and consumable needs be submitted to the Stadium Manager – JD
· The Volunteer policy needs to be reviewed in the light of COVID-19 – JD/DC
7. WWSET Report:
· PL had previously issued the WWSET report (see Appendix 4).
· PL requested that the WWFC Board be made aware of WWSET’s financial situation – TS/TH
· Disappointment had been expressed with WWSET at the OneCan Trust being the sole charitable  beneficiary of the Trusts’ fund-raising activities

· PL’s  request for a meeting of WWSET/WWSGL/WWFC will be considered – TS
8. WWLFC Report:
· DR had previously issued the WWLFC report (see Appendix 5)
· It was noted that the EFL’s  Return to Training Protocol must be followed in respect of travel,  amongst other requirements, when the Ladies use the Training Ground
· It is still intended to run 3 teams this season

· WWLFC is still awaiting confirmation from WWFC regarding sponsorship – TS
· MB enquired whether the Trust would consider making a sponsorship contribution. It was agreed that  DR would submit a proposal for consideration once the outcome of WWFC’s response is known. - DR
9. Safeguarding:
· TicketCo has been made aware of the need to ensure that Adult tickets in the Family Stand can only be bought if a Child’s ticket has first been bought. Progress to be advised – DC
10. AOB:

· AC: It was agreed that members of the Trust Board would continue to sponsor Alex Pattison for the coming season
· AC: The Club’s view on the continuing sale of match day badges needs to be clarified – TS
· AC: A proposal needs to be made on what should be done with badges for the last four unplayed matches – AC
· TS: Club matters

· Working Groups under the leadership of TS, DC and Kelly Francis have been set up to address the requirements of Championship football, with many jobs already identified.

· new floodlights have been ordered,

· work is proceeding on doubling the space and connectivity for media facilities
· structural surveys are underway

· CCTV replacement needs have been identified

· Digital infrastructure is being managed by Landways with a completion date of mid-December

· A list of minor works suitable for volunteer action has been drawn up
· NK: Following discussion, it was agreed to continue to use Zoom for on-line meetings
There being no other business, the meeting closed at 10:15pm.
Date and time of next scheduled meeting: 7:00pm Thursday 27th August 2020.
Chairman…………………………………………….Date…………………………………………………..    
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Wycombe Wanderers Trust

The trading name of
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Appendix 4
WWSET Update Report for July 2020

I have received the following from Paul Foley, Head of WWSET:

·         WWSET finances are a major cause for concern at present…
Our latest quarterly accounts show that during the period March - May inclusive we generated only £34,982 in income against a budgeted income of £206,209, which represents a colossal £191,227 variance. Within this same period we incurred direct expenses costs of £61,719 as well as overhead costs of £9,069. The gross result of this reduced income coupled with continued costs resulted in the charity experiencing a £35,806 loss over the quarter.
Obviously with the pandemic continuing from May onwards we are expecting similar figures for in our June – Aug accounts.
·         We have just received a £4294 grant from Bucks Council to cover core costs which was helpful. We’ve also received a few other restricted programme specific grants but the pressure is still on to remain viable long-term.
·         With the recent relaxation of football related social distancing regulations we are getting close to beginning deliver of some activities – the first session is scheduled to take place next Friday. Staff are being brought back off furlough to manage the complex risk assessments and Covid compliant responsibilities we have. Unfortunately the time and resources required to deliver have significantly increased, and the ability to deliver to larger groups has decreased. The result of this means lots of activities we previously delivered no longer give us the level of return they did previously.
·         Unfortunately WWSET would like to place on record in the strongest possible terms our extreme frustration and disappointment that during the Covid period WWFC and WWT chose to enter into a charitable partnership and fundraising arrangement with an external charity (One Can Trust) rather than WWSET.
We are the official charity of WWFC and for both the club and the Trust to by-pass us, both in terms of a lack of consideration and communication, and pursue this arrangement with One Can Trust was deeply hurtful.
Whilst I recognise that ‘hearts were in the right place’ so to speak, can I remind you that one of the stated aims listed on your website is to “Work closely with WWSET to promote and expand the reach of Wycombe Wanderers into the community”. This was a significant opportunity missed to satisfy this aim.
 
I hope we will have time at our meeting to discuss this report, and in particular the first and fourth bullet points. I would wish to propose that a high-level meeting of minds involving ourselves, the Football Club and WWSET takes place within the next four weeks.

Peter Lerner                                                                                29th July, 2020
Appendix 5
Wycombe Ladies. Report for Trust Board 30th July 2020            





Thanks to agreement with the Club, training has started at the Training Ground on Thursdays and Sundays from 7.00-8.30pm and 10.30-12pm respectively. A registration evening is planned at AP for the evening of August 6th. We have the first friendly game against Sutton United away on August 9th, whilst the SRWFL season is expected to start on Sunday October 4th .  The First team and Reserve team will both play home matches at Flackwell Heath .






Outstanding decisions : which kit will be supplied by the Club ; what could the Club offer as benefits to any potential sponsor .










Help required ; we would like to find a volunteer(s) to help with administration and bookkeeping ( JD – PALS please )  
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